
 

March 18, 2020 – Update 3:30 p.m. 

Good Afternoon ALH Staff, Students, and Families, 

We'd like to provide you with the latest reminders and updates. Albany Leadership still DOES 
NOT have any confirmed cases of the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19). Per Governor Cuomo’s 
Executive Order, ALH will be closed through April 1​st​, with an anticipated return to classes April 
2​nd​. There are no classes or school activities, and the building will be closed to students and 
visitors. ALH will provide grab-and-go lunch and breakfast to students daily throughout the 
closure, beginning tomorrow, Thursday, March 19​th​, from 11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. Distance 
Learning for all classes begins tomorrow, Thursday, March 19​th​, as well. Students should check 
their ALH Gmail for Google Classroom invites and access codes. Please reach out to your 
teachers directly if you are having difficulty accessing your Classrooms. Students in need of a 
Chromebook may pick one up tomorrow, Thursday, March 19​th​, or Friday, March 20​th​, between 
the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. Any students needing to obtain items from lockers, will be 
able to do so with a staff escort during these days and times as well. Please refer to our ALH 
website and social media for further details. 

Chromebook Pick Up 

● Students or guardians in need of a Chromebook during our closure may pick this up on 
either March 19, 2020 or March 20, 2020 between the hours of 8:00am-3:30pm. 

● Staff members will greet students and families at our Main Entrance to distribute the 
Chromebooks. Out of an abundance of caution, only three individuals will be permitted 
into the building at one time to sign out a Chromebook.  Students and families are not 
permitted to leave the building lobby. 

If students need to obtain items from their lockers, they will be able to do so with a staff escort. 
This will be available to them on March 19​th​ and March 20​th​ from 8:00 – 3:30. 

 


